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141 Main Street, P.O. Box 447

Haydenville, Massachusetts 01039-0447

Ph: (413) 268-8400



Fax: (413) 268-8409
	Minutes for meeting on
November 19, 2019

	Members:
	present
	not present

	
	
	
	

	
	Mary Dudek
	x 
	

	
	    Gerald Mann 
	x
	

	
	Mark Corner
	
	x

	
	Charles Dudek
	x
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Others present:
	
	

	
	Beth S. Greenblatt, Beacon Integrated Solutions (via telecom)


Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m.  
1. B. Greenblatt and the committee reviewed the Verogy company’s best and final proposal for construction of a solar installation on the Town’s landfill. (Brightfields did not submit an updated proposal.) The parties agreed that Verogy’s estimate of interconnection costs was very low and its estimate of revenue to the Town will be affected by the final SMART program regulation. B. Greenblatt advised that Verogy does have the experience and technical expertise to successfully complete the project. B. Greenblatt advised that the DOER has announced that the final SMART program regulations will be available in January 2020. But even this date is not a firm date. The committee decided not to accept Verogy’s proposal because of the uncertainty of the final SMART program regulations makes it difficult to project actual revenue to the Town. 
2. M. Dudek advised that the Town has exceeded (by $3,450.00) the amount of grant funds available to pay Beacon Integrated Solutions (B. Greenblatt) for consulting services related to pursuing construction of a solar installation on the Town’s landfill. 
3. G. Mann recommended that we not pursue participating in the MASS CEC Solarize Plus program or the solar hot water program because we would have to sponsor these as a one Town initiative and there is probably not a sufficient level of interest in the community for these programs. The committee agreed to pursue utilizing the firm, B2Q Associates, to evaluate Town properties for opportunities to increase energy efficiency. 

4. The committee agreed to schedule future meetings on an as-needed basis. M. Dudek moved, G. Mann second, to approve the meeting minutes of April 9, 2019 and September 19, 2019. So voted, 3-0.  C. Dudek moved to adjourn the meeting. M. Dudek second. Approved, so voted 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 11:02 a.m. 
Charles J. Dudek
Secretary 
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